Meadow Lake Minor Hockey

Executive Meeting

Pinnacle Business Solutions

Monday August 20, 2012 7:00
Meeting Minutes
Members Attending: Richard Temple, Jenny Dennis, Jolene Senger, Fred Senger, Brad Villeneuve, Karyn Knelsen, Rochelle Warren, Jeremy Norman, Jeff Fechter, Louise Slater, Brent Plant

1. Call the meeting to order – Louise called the meeting to order at 7:03
2. Minutes of the last meeting – June 27, 2012 – All members had been emailed the minutes from this meeting and had reviewed, no issues arising out of the minutes.  New Items added to tonight’s agenda include 1. Hockey Drafts 2. Roles of Commissioners 3. Board Signs 4. Dale Neudorf 5. Goalie Equipment

3. Treasurer’s Report – Karyn reviewed the financials as of May 31, 2012.  There was discussion around SHA dues and what the requirements were for coaches and what courses they needed to take for their coaching.  A lot of fines were handed out because of coaches not taking the clinics they were suppose to.  Brad will have a meeting at the beginning of the season, for commissioners, managers, and coaches to make everyone aware of what clinics are to be attended.  

Jeff made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Jolene seconded. 
Carried.

4. Old Business



Online bank account access – Karyn requested to have online bank account 
access to access all Meadow Lake Minor Hockey accounts at Innovation Credit 
Union so that she can inquire as to what has been deposited and withdrawn.  This 
will alleviate her having to wait for the monthly statement and thus allow her to 
get the month end requirements completed faster.

Brad made a motion that Karyn Knelsen is to be allowed online bank account 
access to all Meadow Lake Minor Hockey accounts with Innovation Credit 
Union.  Fred seconded.  Carried.


Review of fees, registrations, and deadlines – 2012/2013 MLMH Registration 
fees are as follows: Pre-Novice -$275, Novice, Atom, PeeWee - $450, Bantam, 
Midget (includes Female) - $500

Discussion around family discounts.  Brent motioned to have no family discounts. 
Karyn seconded. Carried


Discussion around registration deadlines, and reimbursement of fees.  January 10, 
2013 is the registration deadline for provincials, and February 10 2013 is the 
registrations deadline for the season.  Richard made the following motion: 

1. There will be NO refunds AT ALL after January 1, 2013
2. If there are any players registering after January 1, 2013, they would pay ½ of the full registration fee for their appropriate division
3. The fee for try-outs for ANY division is a non-refundable fee of $100

4. December 1, 2012 is the deadline for ALL registration fees

5. If any player quits between November 1 – December 31 2012, they will receive ½ of their registration fee back

6. If any player quits before November 1, 2012, the will receive their registration fee back, minus the $100 non-refundable fee

7. Absolutely NO refunds on fundraising money

Fred seconded this motion. Carried

Registrations for band members – There should be a letter sent to Flying Dust band, Makwa and Waterhen bands informing them of this season’s fees, registration deadlines, and reimbursement guidelines as above.  Jenny will take care of this.

Louise motions that MLMH will only invoice the Flying Dust Band, Makwa Band, and the Waterhen Lake Band for registration fees.  Rochelle seconded. Carried.
Ice bookings with ML arena and FD arena – The Meadow Lake Arena will not be opening until after the thanksgiving long weekend.  The Meadow Lake Arena will also not be opened during any holidays. There will be more responsibility this year on the commissioners to book their teams for the ice their division is allotted.  MLMH will be starting their season at the Flying Dust rink exclusively until after the Thanksgiving long weekend.  Flying Dust rink will get all the Sunday ice.  Meadow Lake Arena will get all the Saturday ice.  The practices will be scheduled similar to last year ensuring ice is utilized at both rinks.  Novice, Atom, and Pee Wee will start skating at the end of September.  Pre-Novice will start the middle of October.  Bantam and Midget will start mid September.
Zero tolerance policy – MLMH will be enforcing the zero tolerance policy again this year.  If a harassing or inappropriate action occurs curing a MLMH function, whether it be at the Meadow Lake Arena or at the Flying Dust rink the commissioner needs to be notified. The situation must be brought forward to the executive for review.  The executive will review every instance on its own and will decide the appropriate action.
5. New Business

Budget – Tabled for next meeting.  The Meadow Lake and Flying Dust rinks will  
charge the same fees this upcoming season as they did for the 2011/2012 season.

Power skating – Laura Fechter has approached MLMH, as she would like to put 
on another power skating clinic, to start mid September before the season starts.  
Dawn Paylor and James McKee had power skating clinics last year as well.  If 
MLMH is to offer ice for these individuals to help MLMH players, things should 
be offered fairly.  

Karyn motioned that a letter should be sent to all 3 individuals to find out their 
intentions for having power skating clinics this year.  MLMH will book the 

required ice, but these individuals will be billed for the ice from MLMH.  This 
should allow them to be covered under MLMH insurance.  Fred seconded. 
Carried.  Jenny will look after these letters.


C4 – This discussion has already taken place in the minutes above.


Cleaning office, lockers, trophy cabinet – A work bee is scheduled for Monday, 
September 10, 2012 at 7:00 at the Meadow Lake Arena.  All executive please try 
and attend as the office, lockers, and trophy cabinets need to be cleaned out.  The 
more people there, the faster it will go!

Insurance on deep fryer – MLMH no longer has the booth.  Karyn will cancel 
the policy on this.  Jeff will check to see what the city will give MLMH for 
the deep fryer and grill top.

Xerox machine – Tabled for next meeting.  Karyn will find out what it would 
cost to get out of our contract with Xerox, and she will find out how much it 
would cost to get a 4-1 unit (printer, scanner, copier, fax machine) and how much 


ink cartridges would cost.

Registration night – September 11, 2012, 4:30 – 8:30 – All commissioners must 
be there, and have another helper with you at your table.  Registration forms and 
money will be collected for each division at their respective table, instead of 
money all being collected at a separate table.  The treasurer will collect the money 
as the night goes on.  Louise will make up sheets for every division to record the 
player’s names and how they’ve paid.

Hockey Drafts – What will we do if there is no NHL season this year?  It was 
decided that we will still sell drafts, but if there is no NHL season, we will do a 
draw for the same prizes. Every commissioner will be helping Jeff input drafts 
into the system this year.  Brent will check to see if we can use the school’s 
computer lab for this.  Jeff will have the hockey drafts ready for September 11, 
2012 registration night so that these can be given out then.  Those who have 
registered online will need to be contacted.  Chris should be able to put a copy of 
the draft on the MLMH website so that anyone can print it off.  The deadline for 
drafts and money for drafts is December 1, 2012 – same as registrations.  The 
commissioners are responsible for collecting the drafts for their divisions.  
Information on who the commissioners are and who the executive is along with 
contact information should be posted in the Meadow Lake area so that people 
know who to go to.

Dale Neudorf – Dale will be going for surgery.  Referees are booked on the 
Thanksgiving weekend.  The ref clinic is sometime in September.


Goalie Equipment – This will be looked at on September 10, 2012 at our work 
bee.  Fred said Novice definitely needs new goalie equipment, what is currently 
there is unacceptable.  Novice, Atom, and Pee Wee divisions utilize MLMH 
goalie equipment.


Board Signs – Louise motions that if a business wants an advertising sign, they 
buy the sign themselves and then pay a minimum $300 for a 3 year period.  
Richard seconded.  Carried.


Miscellaneous – We need to look for an ice scheduler.  Jolene said Farrah 
Caverly has said she would do this if we need someone.  Jolene will talk to Farrah 
and then will let Louise know if she will do it.

Louise has suggested that no games/ice is to be scheduled after December 22 
2012 until December 29 2012.


Whenever anyone has any complaints or questions, please email the entire
executive so everyone know what’s going on.  Everything should be channeled 
through the commissioner.  Complaints brought forth in writing.
6. Next Meeting – The next MLMH meeting is scheduled for Wednesday September 19, 2012 at 7:00 at Pinnacle Business Solutions office.  It was decided that the 3rd Wednesday of every month is when MLMH executive will meet for their monthly meetings.  Everyone please mark these dates on your calendars going forward.

Louise adjourned the meeting at 9:13 pm.

